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Pension  

and Benefits  

Report 

The organization of the CU-
RAC Conference was a major 
area of activity for RAQ mem-
bers this year  and the end re-
sult was conference that we all 
can be very proud of. I would 
like to express my deep grati-
tude to George Brandie, Elea-
nor Rogers and all the other 

members of the organizing committee for the consid-
erable work they have done in organizing the confer-
ence. 

A meeting of all the various university 
groups concerned with the planning for 
the celebrations for Queen’s 175th Anni-
versary took place recently. A great 
deal of work has already been done on 
ensuring that this will be a successful 

event but much more remains to be 
done. RAQ will have to decide whether it wishes to 
organize an event or other activity that will be part 
of the Anniversary or whether we just want to help 
and advise the organizers of the celebrations. 

RAQ, and George Brandie in particular, have contin-
ued monitoring and studying the changes in the On-
tario Universities pension plans that are being con-
sidered and are working to ensure that our present 
and future members do not suffer any decrease in 
pension coverage as a result of these changes. 

 

                                            A couple of queries about 
benefits issues were for-
warded to Human Re-
sources for response. Due 
(in part) to changes of per-
sonnel there, there has been 
an unfortunate delay in 
getting responses. Repeat-
ed prodding has started to 
get results. 

Attempts are being made to ensure that RAQ and 
its members are kept aware of changes in the aca-
demic programs at Queen’s and of the ways in 
which they are delivered and of changes in the way 
in which the university operates. 
 
Consideration is also being given to whether RAQ 

can act as a route through which RAQ members can 

http://www.gocollette.com/landing-pages/2015/partner/curac


http://www.queensu.ca/gazette/stories/new-actuarial-valuation-estimates-queens-pension-deficit
http://www.queensu.ca/gazette/stories/new-actuarial-valuation-estimates-queens-pension-deficit
http://www.queensu.ca/gazette/stories/university-pension-project-due-report-fall
http://www.queensu.ca/gazette/stories/university-pension-project-due-report-fall
http://www.queensu.ca/humanresources/totalcomp/pensions/reports/monthly.html
http://www.queensu.ca/humanresources/totalcomp/pensions/reports/monthly.html
http://www.queensu.ca/humanresources/totalcomp/pensions/reports/monthly.html
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Monthly Luncheons 
 

Sadly for us Jerrry Roddy and Rose-

marie McUen  have decided to call it 

a day after ten years and some 100 

lunches. Heartfelt thanks to you both 

for giving us a reason to mark our 

calendars on the last Monday of the 

month and an opportunity to get to-

gether with colleagues and friends. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday Morning Forums  
 
This series is arranged by Dr. A.M. 
Herzberg and supported by Queen’s 

University; Ambassador Hotel, King-

ston; Cunningham Swan, Lawyers.  
 

Four speakers brought their expertise 

to us from January through June. 

 
The politics of the new inequality: 
3ÏÌɯÙÐÊÏɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯÙÌÚÛɯ 
Professor K.G. Banting  
Queen's University  
 
Where do the numbers come from?  
 ɯ ÓÖÖÒɯ ÈÛɯ "ÈÕÈËÈɅÚɯ ÏÖÜÚÌÏÖÓËɯ ÚÜÙɪ
ÝÌàÚɯ 
Dr. J. Gambino, Statistics Canada  
 
Kingston General Hospital  
/ÙÌÚÌÕÛɯɯÈÕËɯ%ÜÛÜÙÌ  
Ms L. Thompson  
Kingston General Hospital 
 
Where does the truth lie? 1ÌŘÌÊÛÐÖÕÚɯ
ÖÕɯÈɯÑÜËÐÊÐÈÓɯÓÐÍÌɯÈÕËɯ4ÕÐÛÌËɯ-ÈÛÐÖÕÚɯ
ÐÕØÜÐÙÐÌÚɯ 
The Hon. M. Kirby 
United Nations  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Report on the RAQ-Queen’s  
Academic Partnership 

RAQ has continued to hold semi-
annual meetings with representa-
tives from the university admin-
istration. The person who repre-
sented the university this year 
was again Dr. Laeeque Danesh-
mend, the Deputy Provost. The 
meetings are designed, as men-
tioned in previous reports, to dis-
cuss topics of mutual interest to 
the university and to RAQ and 
“to foster and support the contin-
ued scholarly and creative lives of 
retirees, promote the continuing 
sense of their membership in the 
Queen’s Family and, through its 
programs, benefit the university 
and community.” The Academic 
Partnership meetings have con-
tinued to be fruitful both to RAQ 
and to Queen’s. However, in fu-
ture meetings more discussion on 
how best RAQ members can con-
tribute to the university and on 
how the visibility of RAQ to the 
administration and to the univer-
sity in general can be increased 
needs to take place.  

PATRICK OOSTHUIZEN 
 

 

 

 

                       

Reports of Past Eve Reports of Past Events   Winter/Spring 2015 

 
IN MEMORIAM 

 
Oris Clark 

15 October 1933 — 8 March 2015 
 

Douglas Houston Crawford 

15 June 1924 —19 January 2015 
 

Doris King 

d  21 January 2015 
 

James Alexander Low 

d 15 February 2015 
 

Barbara Margaret Morgan 

17 February 1931 — 24 May 2015 
 

James Stewart Pritchard 

11 May 1939 — 14 April 2015 

 

Ronald Gary Weisman 

14 September 1937 — 27 January 2015 
 

James Whitely 

5 March 1931 — 4 January 2015 
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RAQ hosts the 2015 CURAC/ARUCC Conference 

From May 20 to May 22, RAQ hosted delegates from retiree associations at colleges and universities across Canada, here for the 

13th Annual Conference and General Meeting of College and University Associations of Canada / Associations de retraités des uni-

versités et collèges du Canada (CURAC/ARUCC).  We were very fortunate to have had our invitations to speak accepted by the out-

standing speakers shown below, including Chancellor Jim Leech, who spoke at the conference banquet despite having spent the 

day officiating at two convocations. 

Summaries of the presentations can be found in the Summer, 2015, issue of the CURAC Newsletter, distributed electronically re-

cently to RAQ members. 

^ĞƐƐŝŽŶ�/͗�,ĞĂůƚŚ�ŽĨ�^ĞŶŝŽƌƐ ^ĞƐƐŝŽŶ�//͗�tŚĂƚ�ŝƐ�EĂƚƵƌĂů͍� 

Dr. Chris Simpson Dr. Ken Le Clair Dr. Erica Weir Dr. John Smol 

At the Conference Banquet, CURAC/ARUCC Awards were presented to George Brandie for service to the Association on the occa-

sion of his retirement from its Board of Directors, and to RAQ in appreciation of its work in organizing and hosting this conference. 

Chancellor Jim Leech presents Service Award to George 

Brandie, with CURAC/ARUCC Secretary Ed Williams  

Eleanor Rogers accepts Association Award on behalf 

of RAQ members involved in the conference 
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Z�Ynews ŝƐ�ƉƵďůŝƐŚĞĚ�ƚŚƌĞĞ�ƟŵĞƐ�Ă�ǇĞĂƌ�ďǇ�ƚŚĞ�Z�Y��ŽŵŵƵŶŝĐĂƟŽŶƐ��ŽŵŵŝƩĞĞ͕��ŝĂŶĞ��ƵƩůĞ��;�ŚĂŝƌͿ 
�ĚŝƚŽƌƐ͗��ŝĂŶĞ��ƵƩůĞ͕�'ĞŽƌŐĞ��ƌĂŶĚŝĞ͖��WŚŽƚŽƐ͗�'ĞŽƌŐĞ��ƌĂŶĚŝĞ͕�<ĞŶ��ƌĂŝŐ͕��ŝĂŶĞ��ƵƩůĞ 
WƌŽŽĨƌĞĂĚŝŶŐ͗��ĂƌďĂƌĂ��ŝƚŬĞŶ͖�tĞď�^ŝƚĞ͗��ŽŶ�ZŽďŝŶƐŽŶ 
Z�Y͛Ɛ�ƉŽƐƚĂů�ĂĚĚƌĞƐƐ͗��Z�Y͕�DĂĐŬŝŶƚŽƐŚ-�ŽƌƌǇ�,Ăůů͕�ZŽŽŵ��ϰϭϮ͕�YƵĞĞŶ͛Ɛ�hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ͕�<ŝŶŐƐƚŽŶ͕�KE�����<ϳ>�ϯEϲ 
dĞůĞƉŚŽŶĞ͗�ϲϭϯ-ϱϯϯ-ϲϵϴϲ͘������-ŵĂŝů͗�ƌĂƋΛƋƵĞĞŶƐƵ͘ĐĂ��������tĞď�ƐŝƚĞ͗�ŚƩƉ͗ͬͬǁǁǁ͘ƋƵĞĞŶƐƵ͘ĐĂͬƌĞƟƌĞĞƐ 

Lake Opinicon Pot Luck    

tĞĚŶĞƐĚĂǇ�ϮϮ�:ƵůǇ��ϮϬϭϱ 
ϭϭ͗ϬϬ�Ăŵ�;ZĂŝŶ�Žƌ�ƐŚŝŶĞͿ  
 
This annual event at the Queen's 
Biological Station, entrance off 
Chaffeys Locks Road, is always 
well attended and a lot of fun. It 
will be the eleventh time we pic-
nic at Lake Opinicon where the 
Biological Station is located. After 
lunch there will be a brief intro-
duction of a research project by a 
graduate student followed by a 
lively question and answer ses-

mailto:weversh@queensu.ca
http://www.queensu.ca/campusmap/
http://www.queensu.ca/campusmap/
mailto:yalinc@queensu.ca

